
  APPROVED 6/8/15 

MINUTES 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

 CITY OF FARMINGTON HILLS 

MAY 11, 2015 – 7:30 PM 

CITY HALL – COUNCIL CHAMBER 

 

The regular meeting of the Farmington Hills City Council was called to order by Mayor Brickner at 7:17 

p.m. 

 

Council Members Present: Brickner, Bridges, Bruce, Knol, Lerner, Massey and Steckloff 

 

Council Members Absent: None 

 

Others Present: City Manager Brock, City Clerk Smith, Assistant City Manager Boyer, 

Directors Gardiner, Lasley, Mekjian, Randle and Schnackel, Police Chief 

Nebus and City Attorney Dovre 

 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Carol Greening led the pledge of allegiance.    

 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

MOTION by Massey, support by Lerner, to approve the agenda as amended with item #5 being 

moved forward on the agenda to be heard prior to item #2. 

 

MOTION CARRIED 7-0 

 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF THE COMMISSION ON CHILDREN, YOUTH & FAMILIES 

2014/2015 VOLUNTEER AWARD WINNERS AND THE GEORGE ROMNEY VOLUNTEER OF 

THE YEAR AWARD WINNER 

Judge Marla Parker recognized the volunteer award recipients.  The “George Romney Volunteer of the 

Year Award” was presented to Ken Paulson; and the recipient of the “The Nancy Bates Distinguished 

Public Service Award” was presented to former Mayor and Councilmember, Jerry Ellis. 

 

Mayor and City Council congratulated all of the recipients and thanked them for their service to the 

community. 

 

PROCLAMATION RECOGNIZING THE 50TH ANNIVERSARY OF THE FARMINGTON 

FAMILY YMCA 

The following proclamation was ready by Councilmember Bridges and accepted by Laura Perlowski, 

District VP/Executive Director of the Farmington Family YMCA: 

 

50
th

 Anniversary 

Farmington Family YMCA 

 

WHEREAS, the Farmington Family YMCA is celebrating 50 years of service to the 

Farmington Hills and Farmington Community; and 

 

WHEREAS,  founded in 1965, the Farmington Family YMCA was based out of a farmhouse 

near Grand River and Drake Roads with programs conducted at schools, homes 

and churches, before moving to its current facility on Farmington Road in 1980; 

and   
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WHEREAS, the YMCA provides a caring, family atmosphere and serves more than 12,000 

people annually through childcare services, recreation programs, camps, and an 

After School Youth Center for middle school students operated in partnership 

with the City; and    

 

WHEREAS, the Farmington Family YMCA has been instrumental in promoting the values of 

honesty, respect, and responsibility to generations of our community’s children; 

and    

 

WHEREAS, the Farmington Family YMCA is a significant asset to the City, providing 

partnerships, event sponsorships, and program scholarships, and also impacting 

the lives of residents in our community for half a century.  

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that I, Barry Brickner, Mayor of the City of Farmington 

Hills, on behalf of the City Council, do hereby honor and recognize the 50
th

 Anniversary of the 

Farmington Family YMCA and encourage our citizens to recognize the contribution that the YMCA has 

made in enhancing the quality of life in our community.  

 

Ms. Perlowski stated that it has been an honor of the Farmington Family YMCA to work with and serve 

the community for the last 50 years and they are excited looking forward at the next 50 years to 

strengthen the community through youth development, healthy living and social responsibilities. 

 

PRESENTATION FROM AMERICAN RED CROSS REPRESENTATIVE KELLEY DELONG 

REGARDING THE UPCOMING BLOOD DRIVE AT THE WILLIAM COSTICK ACTIVITIES 

CENTER ON JUNE 4, 2015. 

Kelley Delong, Red Cross Representative, stated that she was impressed with all the volunteers at the 

meeting this evening and giving blood is also voluntary and she encourages everyone to donate blood on 

June 4, 2015 at the Costick Center.  She explained that every time someone donates one pint of blood 

they help save three lives and 37 percent of people can give blood, but unfortunately in Southeastern 

Michigan only 5 percent donate.  She stated that they are experiencing a shortage in blood and education 

is key in getting information out that donors are needed and she asked that everyone talk with their 

family, friends and community to spread the word. She noted that appointments can be made for the 

upcoming Blood Drive at www.RedCrossBlood.org.  

 

PRESENTATION BY DUNCKEL MIDDLE SCHOOL STUDENTS ON HOW FARMINGTON 

HILLS CAN LESSEN ITS IMPACT ON THE ENVIRONMENT 

Colleen Stamm, 8
th
 Science Teacher at Dunckel Middle School, thanked the Mayor and Council for the 

opportunity for the students to present their findings and also thanked the Principal, Superintendent and 

parents for coming out to support them this evening. She explained that they are always trying to inspire 

the kids to learn outside the classroom and the students have been learning about how humans impact the 

environment so they challenged them to figure out how humans can lessen the impact on the environment 

in Farmington Hills. The students came up with solutions on their own and the solutions were voted on by 

their peers as to which ones would be represented tonight. 

 

Four presentations were received by the following Dunckle Middle Schools students: 

 Blake Velick, Gwyn Watson, Kari Varga and Kelsey Harvath spoke on The Festival of Trees 

 Erin Sawyer (SP?) spoke on Electric Car Stations 

 Lizzie Kagan and Jordyn Taylor spoke on Fertilizer Information Tags 

http://www.redcrossblood.org/
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 Danielle Goldberg and Jordan Hicks spoke on Air, Land and Water Pollution  

 

Mayor Brickner commented on the ways that Farmington Hills has begun to consider the impact on the 

environment including their anti-idling policy, LEED Certified Green City Hall Building and working on 

the Georgetown Energy Prize.   

 

Mayor and Council thanked the students for their presentations and ideas on how people could further 

have an impact on the environment. 

 

EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS COMMISSION “TIP OF THE MONTH” 

The following Tip of the Month was read by Mayor Pro Tem Massey: 

 

EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS COMMISSION 

TIP OF THE MONTH 

MAY 2015 

 

In the month of May, the Emergency Preparedness Commission reminds everyone to think summer, but 

be prepared for summer-related situations.  

 

Summer in Farmington Hills is long anticipated and never seems to last long enough, so it is easy to 

forget that hyperthermia (high body temperature) can be life threatening and other heat emergencies can 

cause trauma and suffering. Yet heat illnesses are easily preventable by taking necessary precautions in 

hot weather. 

 

Common causes of heat emergencies include high temperature and humidity, dehydration, prolonged or 

excessive exercise, excess clothing, alcohol use, and certain medications. 

 

Heat emergencies can be prevented by wearing loose-fitting, lightweight clothing, resting frequently and 

seeking shade when possible, avoiding hot places, drinking adequate fluids, exercising gradually and 

increasing water intake. 

 

** Remember:  Never leave a child (or a pet) unattended in a vehicle. 

 

For more information regarding heat illness, for answers to your emergency preparedness questions and 

to get your own free copy of the Farmington Hills Emergency Preparedness Handbook or for information 

on attending the Emergency Preparedness Commission meetings, visit the EPC website, 

www.FHReady.com. 

 

By being prepared, everyone can enjoy a happy, relaxing, and safe summer. 

 
PROCLAMATION RECOGNIZING MAY 2015 AS “MENTAL HEALTH MONTH” 

The following proclamation was ready by Councilmember Bruce: 

 

Mental Health Month 

May 2015 

 

WHEREAS,  one in five Americans will experience a mental health illness that requires 

treatment at some point in their lives; and 

 

http://www.fhready.com/
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WHEREAS, one in 10 children has a serious emotional disturbance that, if untreated, can lead 

to school failure, physical illness, substance use, jail or even suicide; and 

 

WHEREAS, stigma and stereotypes associated with mental illness often keep those living with 

such an illness from seeking treatment that could improve their quality of life and 

help them manage the illness effectively; and  

 

WHEREAS, mental illness is a biologically-based brain disorder that cannot be overcome 

through will power and is not related to a person’s character or intelligence; and   

 

WHEREAS,  the Oakland County Community Mental Health Authority, and its provider 

agencies, are committed to inspiring hope, empowering people, and 

strengthening communities; and 

 

WHEREAS, mental health is critical for our individual well-being and vitality, as well as that 

of our families, businesses, and communities.  

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that I, Barry Brickner, Mayor of the City of Farmington 

Hills, on behalf of the City Council, do hereby proclaim May 2015 as Mental Health Month in the City 

of Farmington Hills and call upon our citizens, government agencies, public and private institutions, 

businesses, and schools to help increase the awareness and understanding of mental illness and the need 

for appropriate and accessible services for all people to promote recovery. 

 

State Representative Christine Greig commented that there will be a Town Hall meeting regarding Mental 

Health on Thursday May 14, 2015 at 6:30 p.m. at the Maxfield Center in Farmington.  

 

PROCLAMATION RECOGNIZING MAY 17-23, 2015 AS “NATIONAL PUBLIC WORKS 

WEEK” 

The following proclamation was ready by Councilmember Knol and accepted by Gary Mekjian, Director 

of Public Services: 

National Public Works Week 

May 17 – 23, 2015 

 

WHEREAS, National Public Works Week recognizes the men and women who provide and 

maintain the infrastructure and services collectively known as public works, 

which are an integral part of the health, safety, and comfort in the everyday lives 

of Farmington Hills residents; and  

 

WHEREAS, the support of an understanding and informed citizenry is vital to the efficient 

operation of public works systems and programs such as water supply, sanitary 

sewers, roadways, public buildings and properties, signage, traffic control, and 

solid waste collection and recycling; and 

 

WHEREAS, the health, safety, and comfort of this community greatly depends on the 

effectiveness of public works programs and the daily service of the competent, 

dedicated, hard working professionals of the Public Services Department and the 

Special Services Department; and  

 

WHEREAS, National Public Works Week was instituted as a public education campaign by 

the American Public Works Association in 1960 and is designed to call attention 
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to the importance of public works in the daily lives of present and future 

generations. 

  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that I, Barry Brickner, Mayor of the City of Farmington 

Hills, on behalf of the City Council, do hereby proclaim May 17 – 23, 2015 as National Public Works 

Week in the City of Farmington Hills and call upon all citizens to recognize and acknowledge the vital 

services provided daily by the City’s public works professionals to maintain the high quality of life in 

Farmington Hills. 

 

GUBERNATORIAL PROCLAMATION RECOGNIZING MAY 17-23, 2015 AS “PUBLIC 

WORKS WEEK IN MICHIGAN” 

State Representative Christine Greig read and presented the following proclamation, which was accepted 

by Gary Mekjian, Director of Public Services: 

 

ON BEHALF OF THE PEOPLE OF MICHIGAN 

I, Rick Snyder, Governor of Michigan, do hereby proclaim 

May 17 - 23, 2015 

PUBLIC WORKS WEEK 

 

WHEREAS, public works and inf rastructure   facilities and services are of vital importance to 

sustainable communities and to the health, safety and well­being of the people of Michigan; and, 

 

WHEREAS, such facilities and services could not be provided without the dedicated efforts of 

public works professionals, engineers, managers and employees f rom state and local units of 

government and the private sector, who are responsible for and must plan, design, build, operate, 

and maintain the transportation, water supply, water treatment and solid waste systems, public 

buildings and other structures and facilities essential to serve our citizens; and, 

 

WHEREAS, it is in the public interest for citizens, civic leaders and children in Michigan to 

gain knowledge of and to maintain an interest and understanding of the importance of public 

works and public works programs in their communities; and, 

 

WHEREAS, 2015 marks the 55
th

 annual National Public Works Week sponsored by the American 

Public Works Association. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Rick Snyder, governor of Michigan, do hereby proclaim the week 

of May 17 - 23, 2015 as Public Works Week in Michigan.   

 

Director Mekjian explained that it was an honor to receive proclamations from both the Mayor and City 

Council and from the State of Michigan and, on behalf of the men and women that staff the Department 

of Public Works, they are very appreciative for the recognition of National Public Works Week.  

 

PROCLAMATION RECOGNIZING MAY 10-16, 2015 AS “NATIONAL POLICE WEEK” 

The following proclamation was ready by Councilmember Lerner and accepted by Lieutenant Daniel 

Rodriguez: 
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National Police Week 

 May 10 – 16, 2015 

 

WHEREAS, Congress and the President of the United States have designated May 15
th
 as 

Peace Officers Memorial Day, and the week in which May 15
th
 falls as National 

Police Week; and 

 

WHEREAS, National Police Week honors all law enforcement officers, and Peace Officers 

Memorial Day pays homage to those who made the ultimate sacrifice in service 

to their community or became disabled in the performance of duty, and also pays 

tribute to the survivors of these fallen heroes; and 

 

WHEREAS, the men and women of the law enforcement agency of this City unceasingly 

provide vital public service and play an essential role in safeguarding the rights 

and freedoms of the citizens of Farmington Hills; and  

 

WHEREAS, it is vital that our citizens know the duties, responsibilities, hazards, and 

sacrifices of their law enforcement agency; and 

 

WHEREAS, we commend the members of our law enforcement agency who perform their 

duty to serve the people by safeguarding life and property, by defending against 

violence and disorder, and by protecting the innocent against deception and the 

weak against oppression. 

  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that I, Barry Brickner, Mayor of the City of Farmington 

Hills, on behalf of the City Council, do hereby proclaim May 10 - 16, 2015 as National Police Week and 

call upon the citizens of Farmington Hills to join in recognizing our Farmington Hills police officers and 

all law enforcement officers who, by their loyal devotion to their responsibilities, have given dedicated 

service to the community and preserved the rights and security of the people of our City.  

 

Lieutenant Daniel Rodriguez thanked the Mayor and Council for the proclamation and stated that 

National Police Week is very important to the Police Department; therefore, he feels honored and 

privileged to represent the members of the Police Department who serve the City diligently. 

 

PROCLAMATION RECOGNIZING JUNE 2015 AS “GREAT OUTDOORS MONTH” AND 

“THE GREAT FARMINGTON HILLS CAMPOUT” JUNE 6-7, 2015 

The following proclamation was ready by Councilmember Steckloff and accepted by Ellen Schnackel, 

Director of Special Services:  

Great Outdoors Month and 

The Great Farmington Hills Campout 

June 6 – 7, 2015  

 

WHEREAS, June has been declared Great Outdoors Month and June 13 has been designated 

as National Get Outdoors Day; and 

 

WHEREAS, all Americans are encouraged to observe this month by spending time outside 

being active rather than inside being sedentary; and 
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WHEREAS, the City of Farmington Hills takes pride in our many programs that bring families 

together, promote a love of the outdoors, and encourage a sense of stewardship 

for the environment; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Great Farmington Hills Campout will take place during the weekend of June 

6 – 7, 2015 in beautiful Heritage Park and also in backyards at homes throughout 

the community; and 

 

WHEREAS, now in its eighth year, the Great Farmington Hills Campout inspires residents to 

celebrate the great outdoors, enjoy the healthy benefits of open-air recreation, 

and create a memorable family experience while camping, hiking, and singing 

around the campfire; and 

 

WHEREAS,  all across our country during June, families will head to local recreation areas to 

celebrate the splendor of our nation’s varied landscapes, scenic parks, and 

magnificent wildlife habitats. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that I, Barry Brickner, Mayor of the City of Farmington 

Hills, on behalf of the City Council, do hereby encourage our citizens to celebrate our City’s natural 

resources, including our neighborhood parks and woodlands, during Great Outdoors Month and to spend 

time enjoying the great outdoors by taking part in the Great Farmington Hills Campout on June 6 – 7, 

2015. 

 

Director Schnackel, thanked the Mayor and Council for the proclamation and encouraged residents to 

reserve their campsite for the Great Farmington Hills Campout on Friday, June 6, 2015.    

 

LEGISLATIVE UPDATE BY STATE REPRESENTATIVE CHRISTINE GREIG 

Representative Greig updated Council on the following issues and legislation: 

 Proposed Energy Plans related to Renewable Energy Standards 

 Alternate plans to approach road funding due to the failure of Proposal 1 

 Senate Bill 248 on Auto No-Fault Insurance – Much of the public and Oakland County in 

particular has been standing firm on not supporting Senate Bill 248 and it appears the Bill has 

stalled. 

 Revenue Estimating Conference is scheduled for Friday, May 15
th
. The Senate and the House will 

review the budget. Revenue sharing seems to be consistent between the plans. 

 School Aid Funding Proposals 

 Series of Bills for the Personal Property Tax - Clean Up package  

 House Judiciary is hearing testimony on the Medical Marijuana Bills, which center around 

dispensaries and infused products. 

 

Representative Greig noted that she is on the Education and Workforce and Talent and Communication 

and Technology Committees and there has not been much activity lately.  She feels Education will start 

heating up with Teachers evaluations down the road once they get through the Bake Sale Testimony 

where Boy Scouts want to sell donuts and Gatorade at lunch.  

 

Representative Greig mentioned that she serves on the Talent and Place Caucus that brings in business 

partners, together with Michigan Municipal League, and is bicameral and bipartisan.  The Caucus is 

trying to come up with packages of legislation for place making and business loans in order to help grow 

communities. 
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She also serves on the Auto Caucus and is working closely with MichAuto looking for ideas to keep auto 

industry talent in the State. 

 

Representative Greig stated that her first Bill submitted was to ban micro beads in facial products and 

toothpaste.  She explained that the beads are too small and pass through the water filtration system.  The 

Bill was assigned to the Department of Natural Resources and they are working to come up with a 

bipartisan solution and a good environmental Bill that will benefit everyone. 

 

Mayor Pro-Tem Bruce commented on the auto no-fault Bill funding available that insurance companies 

want and why they are willing to take away auto no-fault.   

 

Representative Greig stated there was concern expressed over a lack of transparency and reporting on this 

fund and the money returned is minimal for the benefits lost.   

 

Dr. Bruce feels this is a power and money issue on behalf of the insurance industry.  He inquired if there 

has been any discussion on eliminating short-term insurance policies.   

 

Councilmember Knol stated that there have been Bills introduced on short-term policies, but they have 

gone nowhere. 

 

CORRESPONDENCE 

Councilmember Lerner acknowledged a letter from a resident in the 10 Mile/Middlebelt Road area 

regarding the deer population issue. 

 

Mayor Brickner indicated that many Councilmembers have received similar correspondence and 

Assistant City Manager Boyer is looking into the process on how to address this issue.  

 

CONSENT AGENDA 

MOTION by Bridges, support by Lerner, to approve the Consent Agenda as published. 

 

Roll Call Vote:  

    Yeas: BRICKNER, BRIDGES, BRUCE, KNOL, LERNER, MASSEY AND STECKLOFF  

 Nays:  NONE 

 Absent: NONE  

Abstentions: NONE  

 

MOTION CARRIED 7-0 

 

PUBLIC QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

There were no public questions or comments.  

 

COUNCIL MEMBER’S COMMENTS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 
The following announcements were made: 

 New movie theater opened, “The Riviera”  

 YMCA 50
th
 Anniversary Lunch on May 12

th
  

 Relay for Life, May 16-17
th

  

 No City Council Meeting on May 25
th
  

 Memorial Day Parade, May 25
th
 at 10:00 a.m. 
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 Rouge River Clean Up, May 30
th

 

 Art on the Grand, June 6
th
 

 

CITY MANAGER UPDATE 

City Manager Brock provided an update on the following: 

 Botsford Hospital’s 50
th
 Anniversary and the expansion of their building and services  

 Residents can view the progress of 14 Mile/ Orchard Lake Road Roundabout on the Road 

Commission for Oakland County’s website  

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS  

 

CONSIDERATION OF APPROVAL OF ENACTMENT OF ORDINANCE C-5-2015 TO AMEND 

THE FARMINGTON HILLS CITY CODE, CHAPTER 34, “ZONING”, TO REVISE STANDARDS 

AND REGULATIONS RELATING TO DRIVE-THROUGH STANDARDS, PARKING, 

PERMITTED AND SPECIAL APPROVAL USES IN THE LI-1, B-2 AND B-3 DISTRICTS, 

REQUIRED IMPROVEMENTS AND SITE STANDARDS, DISTRICTS IN WHICH A PLANNED 

UNIT DEVELOPMENT (PUD) IS ALLOWED, AND PENALTIES; AND APPROVAL OF 

SUMMARY FOR PUBLICATION. 

Director of Planning and Community Development Gardiner explained that this proposed ordinance 

amendment was introduced at the April 24, 2015 City Council meeting, the amendment contains a number of 

housekeeping items aimed at correcting and updating the existing Zoning Ordinance and since the 

introduction he is not aware of any issues, therefore, enactment would be the next step in the process. 

 

MOTION by Bridges, support by Bruce, that the City Council of Farmington Hills hereby approves 

the ENACTMENT of Ordinance C-5-2015 to amend the Farmington Hills Code of Ordinances, Chapter 

34, “Zoning,” Article 3, “Zoning Districts,” Article 4, “Use Standards,” Article 5, “Site Standards,” 

Article 6, “Development Procedures,” and Article 7, “Administration and Enforcement,” in order to 

revise standards and regulations relating to drive-through standards, parking, permitted and special 

approval uses in the LI-1, B-2 and B-3 Districts, required improvements and site standards, Districts in 

which a Planned Unit Development (PUD) is allowed, and penalties; and summary for publication. 

 

Roll Call Vote:  

    Yeas: BRICKNER, BRIDGES, BRUCE, KNOL, LERNER, MASSEY AND STECKLOFF  

 Nays:  NONE 

 Absent: NONE  

Abstentions: NONE  

 

MOTION CARRIED 7-0 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

CONSIDERATION OF APPROVAL OF A REQUEST TO TRANSFER OWNERSHIP AND 

LOCATION OF A CLASS C LIQUOR LICENSE WITH SUNDAY SALES (PM) AND SPECIFIC 

PURPOSE (FOOD) PERMITS TO HENGSHUN CORPORATION, TO BE LOCATED AT 29505 

NINE MILE ROAD.  

City Clerk Smith explained that this Class C Liquor License originally transferred into the City from 

Orchard Lake Village and is currently being held in escrow in our community. Empire Dynasty, an 

existing restaurant, is requesting that this license is transferred from escrow to their business located on 9 

Mile Road.  
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MOTION by Knol, support by Steckloff, that the City Council of Farmington Hills hereby 

recommends APPROVAL to the Michigan Liquor Control Commission of the request from Hengshun 

Corporation for the transfer of ownership and location of a Class C Liquor License with Sunday Sales 

(PM) and Specific Purpose (Food) permits to be located at 29505 Nine Mile Road, Farmington Hills, 

MI. 

 

Roll Call Vote:  

    Yeas: BRICKNER, BRIDGES, BRUCE, KNOL, LERNER, MASSEY AND STECKLOFF  

 Nays:  NONE 

 Absent: NONE  

Abstentions: NONE  

 

MOTION CARRIED 7-0 

 

CONSENT AGENDA 

 

RECOMMENDED APPROVAL OF AWARD OF BID FOR ROOF REPLACEMENT AT 21753 

MANCHESTER COURT TO WHITE PINE BUILDING IN AN ESTIMATED AMOUNT OF 

$12,375.00. CMR 5-15-52 

MOTION by Bridges, support by Lerner, that the City Council of Farmington Hills hereby authorizes 

the City Manager to issue a purchase order to White Pine Building in an estimated amount of 

$12,375.00 for Roof Replacement at 21753 Manchester Court. 

 

Roll Call Vote:  

    Yeas: BRICKNER, BRIDGES, BRUCE, KNOL, LERNER, MASSEY AND STECKLOFF  

 Nays:  NONE 

 Absent: NONE  

Abstentions: NONE  

 

MOTION CARRIED 7-0 

 

RECOMMENDED APPROVAL OF AWARD OF BID FOR LONGACRE HOUSE 

RENOVATIONS TO DMC CONSULTANTS, INC. IN THE AMOUNT OF $15,040.00. CMR 5-15-

53 

MOTION by Bridges, support by Lerner, that the City Council of Farmington Hills hereby authorizes 

the City Manager to issue a purchase order to DMC Consultants, Inc. for Longacre House 

Renovations in the amount of $15,040.00. 

 

Roll Call Vote:  

    Yeas: BRICKNER, BRIDGES, BRUCE, KNOL, LERNER, MASSEY AND STECKLOFF  

 Nays:  NONE 

 Absent: NONE  

Abstentions: NONE  

 

MOTION CARRIED 7-0 
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RECOMMENDED APPROVAL OF AWARD OF BID FOR GREENS MOWER TO SPARTAN 

DISTRIBUTORS IN THE AMOUNT OF $25,679.00. CMR 5-15-54 

MOTION by Bridges, support by Lerner, that the City Council of Farmington Hills hereby authorizes 

the City Manager to issue a purchase order for a greens mower to Spartan Distributors in the amount 

of $25,679.00. 

 

Roll Call Vote:  

    Yeas: BRICKNER, BRIDGES, BRUCE, KNOL, LERNER, MASSEY AND STECKLOFF  

 Nays:  NONE 

 Absent: NONE  

Abstentions: NONE  

 

MOTION CARRIED 7-0 

 

RECOMMENDED APPROVAL OF REQUEST FOR EMPLOYMENT UNDER SECTION 10.01A 

OF THE CITY CODE. 

MOTION by Bridges, support by Lerner, that the City Council of Farmington Hills hereby approves 

the request for employment under Section 10.01A of the City Code for Sarah Lee as a Senior Adult 

Day Assistant Coordinator in the Special Services Department. Sarah Lee is the daughter of Laurie 

Lee, Part Time Senior Adult Specialist in the Special Services Department.  

 

Roll Call Vote:  

    Yeas: BRICKNER, BRIDGES, BRUCE, KNOL, LERNER, MASSEY AND STECKLOFF  

 Nays:  NONE 

 Absent: NONE  

Abstentions: NONE  

 

MOTION CARRIED 7-0 

 

RECOMMENDED APPROVAL OF A SPECIAL EVENT PERMIT FOR THE 4TH ANNUAL 

CIPRIANO CLASSIC 5K RACE TO BE HELD ON FRIDAY, JUNE 5, 2015. 

MOTION by Bridges, support by Lerner, that the City Council of Farmington Hills hereby approves a 

Special Event Permit for the 4th Annual Cipriano Classic 5K Race to be held on Friday, June 5, 2015 

from 6pm-9pm, subject to the following conditions: 

 Farmington Road shall be closed at the start of the event only due to the expected number of 

participants and the closure shall be coordinated in conjunction with the City’s Police 

Department. 

 Any temporary traffic controls and/or barricades shall be obtained by the applicant for the 

event. 

 Ample off-street parking is provided for attendees. 

 Residents of the subdivision affected by the event are notified. 

 Applicant has requested Police Department assistance and agrees to reimburse the 

Department for staffing overtime costs. 

 The site will be free of obstacles that would inhibit emergency Police and Fire response and 

Fire Lanes shall not be blocked or restricted. 

 An electrical permit must be obtained and approved inspection. 

 Any electrical equipment used outside shall comply with applicable code requirements. 

 A Certificate of Insurance is submitted prior to the start of the event. 
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Roll Call Vote:  

    Yeas: BRICKNER, BRIDGES, BRUCE, KNOL, LERNER, MASSEY AND STECKLOFF  

 Nays:  NONE 

 Absent: NONE  

Abstentions: NONE  

 

MOTION CARRIED 7-0 

 

RECOMMENDED APPROVAL OF THE CITY COUNCIL STUDY SESSION MEETING 

MINUTES OF APRIL 27, 2015 

MOTION by Bridges, support by Lerner, that the City Council of Farmington Hills hereby approves 

the study session meeting minutes of April 27, 2015 as submitted. 

  

Roll Call Vote:  

    Yeas: BRICKNER, BRIDGES, BRUCE, KNOL, LERNER, MASSEY AND STECKLOFF  

 Nays:  NONE 

 Absent: NONE  

Abstentions: NONE  

 

MOTION CARRIED 7-0 

 

RECOMMENDED APPROVAL OF THE CITY COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING MINUTES OF 

APRIL 27, 2015 

MOTION by Bridges, support by Lerner, that the City Council of Farmington Hills hereby approves 

the regular meeting minutes of April 27, 2015 as submitted. 

 

Roll Call Vote:  

    Yeas: BRICKNER, BRIDGES, BRUCE, KNOL, LERNER, MASSEY AND STECKLOFF  

 Nays:  NONE 

 Absent: NONE  

Abstentions: NONE  

 

MOTION CARRIED 7-0 

 

CITY ATTORNEY REPORT 

The City Attorney Report was received with no questions from Council. 

 

TOPICS FOR CONSIDERATION AT THE NEXT CITY COUNCIL MEETING 
Mayor Brickner mentioned potential topics for the next regular City Council meeting of June 8, 2015. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Mayor Brickner adjourned the City Council meeting at 9:30 p.m. 

 

     

Respectfully submitted,    

 
        Pamela B. Smith, City Clerk 


